
Glenfall News 
...a newsletter to inform the school community about 

the day to day life of our school. 
 
 

 Friday 14th February 2020 

A word from the head.......  
 
I can’t quite believe that it is already February Half 
Term. The weeks have whizzed by and the school, 
as always, has been a buzz of productivity with so 
many exciting things going on in all of the        
classrooms. There have been high levels of illness 
for both staff and pupils and I hope that the half 
term break will give everybody a chance to              
recharge their batteries ready for the second half 
of the Spring Term. 
 
 

Please ensure that you have booked an                  
appointment to see your child’s class teacher at 
one of the parents evenings being held on 3rd and 
5th March. You will have received an email and 
text message with links to the booking system. 
 

The term ahead already looks very busy with a 
vast array of events and activities taking place. We 
will have a bingo night, wildlife quiz, World Book 
Day, Y4 Residential, music evening and a visiting 
production of Alice in Wonderland, to name just a 
few. 
 

The weather looks pretty stormy with the arrival of 
Storm Dennis on Saturday and Sunday but the 
week ahead looks a bit more settled. Hopefully this 
will allow you all to get out and about and start to 
enjoy the start of spring.  
 
Enjoy your half term and I look forward to seeing 
you all back in school on 24th February. 
 
 

Have a great weekend ! 

Anthony  Mitchell 
 

Glenfall Gym Squad 
Strike GOLD! 

 
The Glenfall Gym Squads have brought home 
a haul of medals from the First Steps Gym            
competitions over the last few weeks.        
Children from Y1—Y6 have represented the 
school and have secured team Silver and 
Gold and lots of individual Gold, Silver and  
Bronze medals. Well done! We are very 
proud of you all. This means that some of 
our teams are through to the Gloucestershire 
finals next month. The squad competed 
against some    
of the largest schools in Cheltenham, which 
makes this achievement even more special 
for Glenfall and demonstrates what a            
talented bunch of gymnasts we have at the 
school. Thank you Mrs Grisman and Mr 
Cripps for coaching the children to success. 

Get Writing at Half Term 
 

It’s very simple. Entrants write an original story on 
any subject or theme in 500 Words or fewer and   
submit it online. If they win, they will get to go to the 
500 Words Final at Buckingham Palace where        
superstar celebrities will read the winning stories live 
on the radio, six amazing illustrators: Tony Ross, 
Fiona Lumbers, David McKee, Sue Cheung, David 
Roberts, and Margaret Sturton – will each be set the 
task of illustrating one the winning stories. Each 
year, 10 million Radio 2 listeners hear, read and love 
these stories.  Check out the 500 words 
website for further details.   
 
Closing date is 8pm on 27th February 
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A few things......... 
 

 
Battery Recycling 
We now have a battery recycling point at the school. You are welcome to bring your old 
batteries to school to be recycled. You will find the battery recycling point in the entrance 
hall opposite the office. 
 

Winter Coats 
As the weather is becoming wetter and colder could you please make sure that your child 
has a coat, hat, scarf and gloves. We will be asking them to put a coat on at breaktime and  
lunchtime and they may miss out if they do not have a coat. 
 

Y4 Residential 
The Y4 Residential is approaching quickly. Could I please take this opportunity to remind you that the 
balance of payment can be made at any time but must be paid before we embark on the journey on 
18th March. Mr Radley will send out further information in due course regarding the arrangements for 
the trip. 
 

Year 5 & 6 Residential (September 2020 - Condover Hall) 
Thank you for your initial deposits for this residential visit. It is now time to make the second payment 
to JCA. Could I ask all parents and carers to make their second deposit payments of £50 by the 31st 
January. Don’t forget that you can you spread the cost of this trip by making payments at any time 
through the Parent Pay App. 
 

Sports Day - Important  -  Change of Date 
Please be aware that the date for Sports Day has now changed to 29th June at 9.15am 
 

                                       Diary Dates 
  

 
 

February 
26th February  - Rags 2 Riches Clothing Collection 
 

March  
3rd March   - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.30pm  -  5pm 
4th March  - Feet First Dance at Town Hall 
5th March  - World Book Day 
    - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.30pm  - 6.30pm 
24th March  - Holy Apostles Music Evening 
27th March  - Y5 to SkillZone 
    - Family Bingo  
30th March  - Y5/6 Tag Rugby Festival 
 

April 
3rd April   - Alice in Wonderland Production 
    - Easter Assembly 
 

 
Advanced notice of  a few dates: 
29th June  - Sports Day at 9.15am (Change of Date) 
27th June  - Summer Fair 
3rd July   - Reports out to parents 
17th July   - Leaver’s Assembly  
    - School closes for Summer Holidays at 2pm 

 
Keep us up to date                 

 
If you have moved 

house, changed         
telephone numbers or 

set up a new email     
account please let the  
office know so that we 

can accurately       
maintain our records to 

ensure that we can 
contact you in case of 

an emergency and 
communicate with you 

effectively. 
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Eco Club Update 
 
Eco Club is run by Mrs Nye and is made up of children from Year 1 
to Year 6. We meet after school, twice every half term and we 
discuss lots of environmental issues affecting Glenfall School and 
the local environment. We have achieved our Bronze and Silver Eco 
Schools awards and are currently working towards our Green Flag 
award. In recent years we have carried out litter picks, have       
begun composting and have encouraged the recycling of paper, 
cardboard and plastic in school. This year we have started          
recycling old pens, stamps, crisp packets and sweet wrappers and 
batteries. We are a busy group and are passionate about looking 
after our school and the environment.  

Spring Music Concert 
The Spring Music Concert will be being held at Holy Apostles 
Church on the evening of 24th March at 6.00pm. This concert will 
be for all musicians and the orchestra and will follow the same 
type of  format as the Christmas performance did. More details 
will follow nearer the time. 
 
Active 30:30 
4 of our Y6’s got to meet Paralympic Swimmer, Liz Johnson at the Active 
30:30 Sports Leadership Day held at the University of Gloucestershire 
 

 A few things from FrOGS 

 

Dates for diary…….. 
 
Rags 2 Riches Clothing  Collection Date – 26th February 
Family Bingo – Friday 27th March 
Cake Sale – Wednesday 1st April 
Disco – Thursday 7th May 
Summer Fair – Saturday 27th June 
Lido Evening – Friday 3rd July 
Christmas Fair – Saturday 5th December 
 
 
Rags2Riches  -  Clothing Collection 
The next Rags2Riches Clothing Collection is taking place on              
26th February. Please brings any bags of clothing into school after half 
term. 
 
 
Costume and Christmas Jumper Recycling 
Nativity outfits, Christmas Jumpers and World Book Day costumes that your child has 
grown out of can be donated to FrOGS to be to resold, Donations can be dropped off 
at either of the 2  forthcoming cake sales. 
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Winter Weather Closures 
 

As we head into the winter months it seems a timely opportunity to remind parents of the procedure for 
school closures should we need to shut the school. 
 

If the school is to be closed due to adverse weather conditions or heating failure, parents will be contacted 
using our text messaging    system. Please make sure that we have your most up to date mobile number. We 
will also post a message on the Gloucestershire County Council school closure pages which can be       ac-
cessed at:  
 

https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/closures/ 
 

You can also sign upto the Gloucestershire County Council Twitter feed @Glos_schools 
 

We will also place a message on our own school website: www.glenfall.gloucs.sch.uk 
 

Announcements will also be made on  local  radio stations. 
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